STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office ® 3190 160th Ave SE ¢ Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 © 425-649-7000
711 for Washington Relay Service ¢ Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

August 5, 2015

Mr. Ed Ralston
Phillips 66 Company
76 Broadway
Sacramento, CA 95818

Re:  Request for Information on Status of VCP Project for the Following Site:

e Site Name: Burien 76

e Site Address: 12660 1st Avenue South, Seattle, WA 98168
e Facility/Site No.: 35395376

e C(Cleanup Site ID No.: 8839

e VCP Project No.: NW2718

Dear Mr. Ralston:

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) appreciates your decision to clean up the Burien 76
facility (Site) independently. On July 6, 2015, we sent you a letter requesting an update on the
status of your cleanup and your plan for completing the cleanup. Ecology received your
response (July 28, 2015, email from Kyle Sattler to Glynis Carrosino) to our request for
information.

Based on your response, which also included the following information: a June 1, 2015, report
which presented the Site April 2015 monitoring and sampling results, as well as historical data;
and the perspective that another report (with an anticipated submittal date to Ecology by
October 2015) is currently being prepared which will include an evaluation of Site shallow
ground water potability, as well as also addressing key comments provided in my July 2013
opinion letter by providing additional site maps, updated data, boring logs, cross-sections and
figures to enable Ecology to better critique the proposed remedy, Ecology has agreed to continue
providing you with services under the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP).

Specifically, the October 2015 characterization report will:

e Characterize of the magnitude and extent soil and groundwater, both on- and off-site;

e Comprehensively explain the shallow groundwater non-potability determination; and



Mr. Ed Ralston
August 5, 2015
Page 2

e Present complete exposure pathways and appropriate MTCA cleanup levels for the
established constituents of concern (COCs);

As your cleanup work progresses, please keep me informed as to the status of the cleanup and
your plan for completing the cleanup.

We appreciate your continued commitment to cleanup and interest in the Voluntary Cleanup
Program. If you have any questions about our decision or next steps, please contact me at
(425) 649-4422 or by email at gcar461(@ecy.wa.gov.

Sinc?ely,

Aé, //(/Mj-%a lyreccs
Glynis A. Carrosino '

VCP Site Manager

Toxics Cleanup Program

By Certified Mail 7011 0470 0003 3682 5704

cc: Louise Bardy, Ecology



